
March 2023 

Answered Prayers and Baby News 

 We have been in Honduras for just over a month, and God continues to bless us every day. He has provided a place to 

live only 3 minutes from the church here, as well as reliable car to get us around. Both of us have driven now, and it's 

quite the experience! We have been able to almost completely furnished our home and have just have a few more things 

left to get. Shopping for household items is a great cultural experience, and just today Amber was able to talk with two 

ladies in the store about the Bible while she was browsing for curtains. 

 

We were also able to find Amber a doctor for her pregnancy, which is 

an answer to prayer. Another missionary wife who is also expecting took 

Amber along on one of her appointments to meet her doctor, and it looks 

like she will be a great fit for us too. Amber was able to get an ultrasound 

that same day and we found out that God is blessing us with another 

daughter! Sofia is very excited to meet her baby sister in just 16 more 

weeks (or less!). 

 

I was able to find a Spanish tutor and I am starting on March 6th with 

those lessons to get me back to where I need to be. Amber is meeting a 

potential tutor on the 8th and we are optimistic that she will be able to 

start studies very soon as well. The missionary family we are working with here, the Goins, have been helpful in 

connecting us with people who can teach us, and we are thankful for that. Please pray specifically that the Lord would 

help us meet some language goals we have set for ourselves; I'd like to be finished with my studies or close to it by the 

end of June, and Amber is working towards finishing the halfway point in her studies before the baby arrives. 

 

We had a wonderful, uplifting time at Vision Baptist Mission's Regional Conference in Colombia last week. All of our 

missionaries to Latin America got together and we were able to fellowship and be encouraged in our work for the Lord. 

We didn't purposely plan for our arrival in Honduras to fall one month before we would have to leave for a week for the 

regional conference, but it turned out to be the perfect encouragement for us the week before we shifted into full-time 

work and study. 

 

Through every detail of our lives here, we see God's hand of love and guidance 

before us. Thank you for your prayers for us. We think of you often and are 

grateful to know that so many people are lifting us up before God's throne. May 

the Lord bless you as you serve Him!   

   

https://www.facebook.com/ProjectWinHonduras 
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